
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 

Development Management 
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Town Hall 
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London 
SE8 3FB  
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DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Full Planning Permission Refused 
 
Address:  
128 Camden Road 
London 
NW1 9EE 
 
Proposal: 
Erection of two storey extension; change of use of first floor and part of ground floor from 
barbers (Class E) to residential (Class C3); and alterations to shopfront including installation of 
residential access door in association with provision of 3-bed residential unit (Class C3)  
Drawing Nos: 00021; 00022; 000301; 000302; 000303; 000401; 000402; 000501; 000502; 
1011; 102101; 102102; 102103; 102104; 102105; 102201; 102202; 102203; 102301; 
102302; Location plan; Design and access statement (dated 12.10.2020); Daylight and 
sunlight assessment (dated 08.12.20); Heritage impact assessment (dated 2nd October 
2020) 
 
 
The Council has considered your application and decided to refuse planning permission for the 
following reason(s): 
 
Reason(s) for Refusal 
 
1 The proposed two storey extension, by reason of its height, location and prominence 

would harm the pattern of historic development to the detriment of the character and 
appearance of the host building, neighbouring buildings and the Camden Broadway 
Conservation Area contrary to policies D1 (Design) and D2 (Heritage) of the 
Camden Local Plan 2017.  

mailto:planning@camden.gov.uk
http://www.camden.gov.uk/planning


2 

 

 
2 The proposed development, in the absence of a legal agreement to secure car-free 

housing, would be likely to contribute unacceptably to parking stress and congestion 
in the surrounding area and fail to promote more healthy or sustainable transport 
choices, contrary to policy T2 (Parking and car-free development) of the Camden 
Local Plan 2017. 
 

3 The proposed development, in the absence of a legal agreement to secure a 
contribution to affordable housing, would fail to maximise the contribution of the site 
to the supply of affordable housing in the borough, contrary to policy H4 (Maximising 
the supply of affordable housing) of the Camden Local Plan 2017. 
 

4 The proposed development, in the absence of a legal agreement to secure a 
Construction Management Plan (and associated support contribution and bond) 
would fail to ensure that the development can be implemented without causing 
detrimental impact to residential amenity or the safe and efficient operation of the 
highway network in the local area, contrary to policies A1 (Managing the impact of 
development) and T4 (Sustainable movement of goods and Materials) of the 
Camden Local Plan 2017. 
 

 
 
In dealing with the application, the Council has sought to work with the applicant in a 
positive and proactive way in accordance with paragraph 38 of the National Planning 
Policy Framework 2019. 
 
You can find advice about your rights of appeal at: 
http://www.planningportal.gov.uk/planning/appeals/guidance/guidancecontent 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Daniel Pope 
Chief Planning Officer 
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